BCFFA MINUTES

3/3//2010

Clute, Texas

Call to Order:

 Neal Morton called the BCFFA meeting to order at 1830 hours in Clute, Texas.

Invocation:

Travis Coursey gave the invocation.

Pledge:

Neal Morton led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Welcome:  

Clute Fire Department chief Gerald Koenning welcomed the members to Clute.

Roll Call:

107 members present

7 associate member present

Minutes:  

Motion to accept minutes as e-mailed was made by Galan Shanks, seconded by Gerald Koenning.  Motion passed unanimously.

Treasures report:

Vickie Shoemaker gave the treasurer’s report.  Motion to accept was made by Donnie Shoemaker, seconded by Randy Ryle.

Special Guest:

Special guests were Commissioners Dude Payne, Mary Ruth Rhodenbaugh, and Clute Mayor Calvin Shiflet.

Committee Reports:

Chief’s Association:

The 2010 President of the Chief’s Association is Dwayne Stahl and the Vice President is James Tidwell.

State Association:

No Report.

Fire Field Report:  

Mike Doucet gave report.

Phase I will be March 13, 14, 20 and 21st this year.  March 12th there will be an instructors meeting at 1830 hours.  There is an application for the Phase 1 class and the TEEX’s form on the website.

On February the 27th fifty eight instructors attended a training class at the Fire Field.

Lake Jackson’s rookie class trained on the fire field this month.

The Fire Field Committee has been working on the new props at the field.

There has been communications between the Brazoria County Commissioners on the subject of hiring a full time tech for the field. Work on the job scope is in progress.  The ESD’s will give $10,000.00 each for hiring a tech.

Brenda Jeonnott will schedule the field events for now; her phone numbers are 979-482-7817 and 979-233-5926 e-mail surfsidebrenda@yahoo.com.

Gulf Coast District:  

The next meeting will be in Santa Fe on March 6, 2010 at 1730 hours.  Fire prevention posters will be due.

BFBCIA:

The BFBCIA Field Day went well, there were over 200 students.  The group continues to discuss having at Clute Seminar this year.  If you have interest in this event, contact Donnie Shoemaker.

Regulatory Committee:

REPORTS ARE DUE!    Departments are requested to use reports@bcffa.us to submit all county reports.  Regulatory chairman Tim Fox’s e-mail is Tfox459@yahoo.com 

Fire Prevention:

No report.

Fire PAC:

No report.

Radio Communication:

All departments are requested to turn off their patches due to problems with interfering with the Sheriffs Office dispatch system.  The problem is being worked on.  .

HAZMAT:

No report given.

Website 

Please check out the website.  There is a lot of good information on the calendar. 

County Fire Marshal:

Please call Al if you have any fires involving injuries. Al Prislec attended a NIMS tabletop course at the College last month advised all members to attend a tabletop class if the opportunity arises.  Four departments were presented a photo by Al Prislec. 

U.S. Fish & Wildlife Grant:

The 130 and 190 class was a great success.  There may another class in late March.  Work is in progress for a 2010 grant.

County ID:

No report given.

Emergency Management:

Doc Adams wanted to know if the group would like to continue receiving the e-mail updates.   Department members wanted to have the e-mail updates

EMS

No report.

Old Business:

Motion made by Randy Ryle to increase the amount for a laptop commuter from $1000.00 to 1200.00.  Motion seconded by Donnie Shoemaker.  Motion passed.

Motion made to purchase a vehicle extrication course for $1250.00 a year, with the department able to pay $250.00 year for each application.  Motion passed.

New Business:

Motion made by Neal Morton to purchase the QuickBooks program for up to $750.00.  Motion seconded and passed unanimously.

A member raised the question of possibly putting on an extricating class in the near future.  This would require the organization to acquire up to 50 are 60 vehicles for the class.

Good of the Order:

The Red Knights will hold a motorcycle run May 1st at 10 am.  Money raised will be donated to the fallen firefighters fund. The fee will be $37.00 per motorcycle.  

April 17th Liverpool Fire Department will have their annual crawfish boil and auction.

May 1st.

Clute Fire Department will host the annual car and bike show.

The next meeting will be hosted by Central EMS time and location to be announced.

Thank you, to MES for donating the meals for the March meeting.

Travis Coursey gave the invocation.

Meeting adjourned at 2030 hours.

Vickie Shoemaker

Secretary / Treasurer

MAY 5th MEETING
West Columbia Civic Center
514 East Brazos
West Columbia, Texas 77486
RSVP to centralems@embarqmail.com
